
@TrafalgarSch trafalgarschool.org.uk

5th May 2023
Welcome to the latest edition of our parent bulletin.

Last weekend students and staff took part in the practice expedition for their silver Duke of Edinburgh Award. 
This is the first time the school has run the silver award and the students had a great time, successfully 
completing the expedition. A massive well done to the students and thank you to the staff who volunteered 
their spare time to help support our students through this experience.

Year 11 are inching closer to the start of their GCSE exams. Inside this edition is a reminder of the intervention 
sessions on offer; please encourage your child to attend as many sessions as possible and maximize their use 
of the support on offer before they start their exams. #everylittlehelps

As mentioned last week, Year 10 will soon be starting their Work Experience. Our team are working hard to 
ensure all students have placements ahead of the 15th May. If you or your child needs any additional support 
with this or you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact our WEX team on wex@trafalgarschool.
org.uk.

Take care and stay safe,

Team Trafalgar

Trafalgar       Newsletter

Mobile Phones in School
Please remember that students are not allowed 
to use their mobile phone in school for 
safeguarding reasons. Whilst we understand 
that students use their mobile phones to 
communicate safe arrival at school etc, please 
remind your child that on arrival to school, 
mobile phones should be turned off or on silent.

Key Dates                                                                 
Monday 8th May - Bank Holiday - school closed
15th May - 26th May - Year 10 Work Experience
Monday 15th May - GCSE Exam season begins
Thursday 25th May - Year 7 Parents Evening (virtual)
29th May - 2nd June - Half Term

Parents/Carers - We Need You! 

At Trafalgar School, we value your input 
and would be grateful for your feedback 
as we plan our priorities for the next 
academic year.

https://forms.gle/g7bYb2a35jBvLuqN6

Many thanks in advance #community 
#teamtrafalgar
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Year 11 Intervention Timetable 2023
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Communication with home 

At the end of 2021 we changed our primary way of communicating with 
parents from sending emails to using ‘Class Charts’- a brilliant software 
where you can receive instant messages, view your child’s attendance 
and behaviour in real time and check many more things such as home 
learning work.
 
We would like to take this opportunity to remind anyone who has not yet signed up to Class Charts to 
please ensure they do so. Every parent will have their own login which links to their child’s account. If you 
need your child’s login code, please contact the school either by phone on 02392 693521 or by email to 
studentservices@trafalgarschool.org.uk

Please note that we send all our 
communications via this service. This 
includes letters about parents evenings, 
RAP meetings, Headteacher letters and 
trips. So make sure you have notifications 
turned on to stay up to date!

If you have any issues with signing up 
to Class Charts, please contact us via the 
same channels noted above.
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Science Department Update 

Year 7
Year 7 have come a long way this year, and we’d like to say well done for completing their physics assessments! 
This has involved forces, energy, sound, and electricity! Following on from this assessment, our Year 7’s now 
embark on their biology topics where they will learn about cells, reproduction, the skeleton, and muscles as 
well as food webs and chains!

Year 8
As we continue in our summer term, we say a huge well done to our Year 8 pupils who have just completed 
their physics assessments where they answered questions about particles, electricity, light, and how energy is 
stored and transferred! With these topics completed, our Year 8 pupils will now look to develop their biology 
education, building on their Year 7 foundations to examine plants, respiration, nutrition, and unicellular 
organisms! 

Year 9
Our Year 9 pupils are now fully immersed in KS4 topics and material which includes DNA, cell division, genetics, 
chemical separation techniques, waves and light! Here all our pupils are making great progress and laying 
strong foundations for their year 10 and year 11 studies.

Year 10
The science department are ensuring that every Year 10 pupil has a complete understanding of the KS4 
fundamentals for each science (Biology, Chemistry, and Physics). All Year 10 pupils are being provided with 
core A3 principal concept resources and have tailored materials (for example, practice exam style questions) 
provided to each pupil per lesson. Our Year 10’s have been studying cells, microscopy, enzymes, chemical 
separation techniques, the periodic table 
and atomic structure, as well as motion, 
forces, and energy. This will ensure that 
all Year 10 pupils are strongly positioned 
to progress and develop their science 
education as they look towards their final 
year with us at Trafalgar school, and are 
ready to excel in science next year.

Year 11
As we look on the horizon, we can now see that our GCSE’s are almost upon us, with the first paper (Biology 
1) on the 15th May. In our science lessons, our Year 11 pupils continue to revise, demonstrate excellent 
retrieval knowledge across all three sciences, and apply this knowledge to practice exam questions. All Year 
11 pupils should be using the revision resources provided by the science department (including revision mats, 
practice questions and website links to support their revision with their first science GCSE only 10 days away. 
Alongside their science lessons, Year 11 pupils should be attending science booster sessions every Tuesday 
after school as well as, where necessary, using the study space(s) in the Trafalgar School canteen from 3pm to 
4pm to revise. We are delighted with how hard the Year 11’s have been working in their science lessons and 
look forward to our pupils demonstrating their science expertise in the coming weeks.
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PE Department Update 

Duke of Edinburgh Award

Last weekend our Duke of Edinburgh 
students took part in their silver 
practice expedition. 

The students did really well camping, 
walking and navigating their way 
through the New Forest. 

They will now reflect on their 
successes and start to plan their 
routes for the awarding expedition. 

Change of date: Our Sports Festival will now take place on 
the 20th July 2023

Year 8 Football

Mr Swaffer took a group of 
Year 8 boys to Miltoncross for 
a 5-a-side football tournament 
this week.

The students played very well 
and our two teams made it 
to the 1st/2nd place play off 
and the 3rd/4th play off. Our 
students came away with 1st 
and 4th place at the end of the 
tournament!

A fantastic achievement and, as 
usual, our students conducted 
themselves impeccably and did 
Trafalgar proud!
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